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July 19, 2023 

Mr. John Watts 

Plant Manager   

Interstate Power and Light 

Ottumwa Generating Station 

3300 C Street SW 

Cedar Rapids, IA 52404 
 

Re: Interstate Power and Light Ottumwa Generating Station Bottom Ash Pond Closure Completion 

Dear Mr. Watts, 

On behalf of Interstate Power and Light (IPL), this letter is to provide certification as Engineer of 

Record, that the Ottumwa Generating Station Bottom Ash Pond was closed in accordance with the 

latest closure plan dated October 31, 2022 and the requirements of 257.102. Burns & McDonnell 

(BMcD) confirmed the closure system installation aligned with the project documents per 

documentation provided and compiled from SCS Engineers (SCS) as the CQA Officer for the closure 

of the Bottom Ash Pond.  Closure was completed on June 21, 2023.  This notification is provided to 

meet the requirements of 257.102(f)(3). 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Robert N. Owens, P.E. 

Associate Civil Engineer 

Burns & McDonnell 

9400 Ward Parkway 

Kansas City, MO 64114 

816-708-2921 

 
CERTIFICATION 

I hereby certify that this engineering document was prepared by me or under my direct personal 

supervision and that I am a duly licensed Professional Engineer under the laws of the State of Iowa.  

 

             

(signature)       (date) 

 

Typed or Printed Name: Robert N. Owens, P.E. 

License number P20609 

My License renewal date is December 31, 2024 
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